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MINUTES OF MEETING 

 
Each person who decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at the meeting is advi sed that the 

person may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, including the testimony and evidence upon which such appeal is 

to be based. 
 
 CHANNING PARK 

 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

 
 The Continued meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Channing Park Community 

Development District was held on Tuesday, February 27, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at the Channing Park 

Recreation Center, located at 17358 Chelsea Downs Circle, Lithia, Florida 33547. 

 
 Present was: 

 

 Michael Basso   Board Supervisor, Chairman 

 Steven Kelly   Board Supervisor, Vice Chairman 

 Robin Giove   Board Supervisor, Assistant Secretary 

 

 Also present were: 

 

  Christine Perkins   District Manager, Rizzetta & Company, Inc. 

  Jere Earlywine   District Counsel, Hopping Green & Sams  

  Scott Brizendine   Rizzetta & Company, Inc. 

  Bre Parker   Rizzetta & Company, Inc. (via phone) 

  Robbie Cox   MBS Capital Markets 

  Jere Earlywine   District Counsel, Hopping Green & Sams  

 
FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS   Call to Order 

 

 Ms. Perkins called the meeting to order and read the roll call.  

 

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS   Audience Comments 

 

 There were no audience members present. 

  

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS   Staff Reports 

 

A. District Counsel 

1. Presentation of Commitment Letter from Bank of Tampa 

 

 Mr. Cox & Mr. Earlywine led a discussion regarding a prospective bond refinance for the 

District’s 2007 bonds, as the goal would be to investigate the possibility of lowering the current interest 

rate since there are approximately 195 units still paying down debt service.  Discussion ensued regarding 

the current vs. potential interest rate, deferred costs, coordination and discussions with Taylor Morrison, 

and the pros vs. cons in moving forward.   

 

 Mr. Earlywine recommended holding a special meeting for further discussion, and summarized 

changes that would be made to the Bank of Tampa Commitment Letter reflecting the Board and Staff’s 

recommendations (modifying the cap language, limiting interest rate on existing assessment, changing 

the indemnification language, and incorporating an opt-out clause).   

 

 

 





Channing Park CDD 

EXHIBIT TO 02-27-18 MINUTES: 

 

MBS Capital Markets, LLC Bond Overview 


















